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To:
Matthew Sturgis, Town Manager

From:
Chief Neil Williams

Re:
Naming of New Private Road – Grouse Run Drive

Date:
January 22, 2018

I have been contacted by Jay Cox of 1148 Sawyer Road representing MacKenzie Properties, LLC concerning a new private road name.

Jay advised they built a road to access three building lots at 1189 Sawyer Road.  Since two or more properties are served by this road the road needs to be named per Chapter 22 Addressing Ordinance.

The ordinance assigns the Police Chief as the Addressing Coordinator and the Tax Assessor as the Addressing Officer.  We work with the land owner to come up with a name for the road that does not conflict with existing road names. Once a name has been chosen it is presented to the Town Council for their vote.

The name agreed upon by all parties is Grouse Run Drive, which does not conflict with existing road names. I would like to submit this for an agenda item for town council review and action.
Attached is a map indicating the road in yellow.  Also attached is a copy of Chapter 22 Addressing Ordinance for Town Council to have on hand.

Should there be any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me.

Respectfully,

Chief Neil R. Williams
